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25/10/2020  10:50:462020/2974/P OBJ Rey Geyssens As the tenants of flat 39A (below the property in question) we object to this application.

While I appreciate that the applicant signed and agreed with the directors of the building to carry out this 

conversion, the rules and regulations ¿ which state that the works can be carried out during working hours ¿ 

were agreed back in 2018.

However, since then the Covid-19 coronavirus pandemic has hit the UK with most of tenants in Kings Gardens 

now required to work from home as per governmental regulation. With London now in the Government¿s Tier 

2 ¿High¿ alert level, my company has shut its offices until at least next May, meaning I have no other place to 

work than my own flat.

With the proposed works to be located right above my home office, I am worried about the constant noise 

levels during work hours for an extended period of time, leaving me with no other place to work.

I therefore object to these works being carried out over the next seven months.

I do, however, appreciate that the applicant wishes to carried out these works, therefore I can agree to a 

postponement to the start of the works until May, 2021. I am hopeful that by then the Covid-19 situation will be 

less severe, while I will have the option to work from my company¿s office space while the works will be 

carried out.
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